
May 6, 2012        1222 W. SUNSET, SPRINGFIELD MO 

  RECENT PRAYER CONCERNS 

♦ Deana Benton’s biopsy of her liver showed cancer, but the spot is 
small. She will begin a new drug regimen on Tuesday. 
♦ Connie Stafford and Janice Pickel have dismissed from the hospital. 
♦ Les Bland had outpatient hernia surgery on Tuesday. 
♦ JR and Ruth Gross’s son, Charley Gross, had cranial and facial 

surgery Thursday at Mercy. It went very well and the damage wasn't as 
extensive as first thought. His next surgery should be in a week.  

♦ Bob Robison had his right leg amputated to the knee Friday at Mercy.  He is in 
Rm 4259. 

♦ Janice Chilton’s father, Don Ogburn, had surgery to remove kidney stones at 
Mercy Thursday. 

♦ Doroline Barnes’s sister, Geneva Johnson, is in ICU at Mercy Hospital in St. 
Louis with severe kidney problems.  

♦ Maurice Howell, an elder at Brookline, had triple bypass surgery last week, but 
is now home.   

♦ Jane Johnmeyer's sister-in-law, Anna McCoy, had foot surgery following a car 
accident. She is now in physical therapy. 

 
PRAYERS AND SYMPATHIES GO OUT TO:  Brenda Beeman and family on the 
loss of Larry Beeman.  Also to Jane and Don Adams and family on the loss of 
Jane’s mother, Maxine Wadkins.   
 
 

  REMEMBER THE CULLINGWORTH AND HOLTON FAMILIES  
IN YOUR PRAYERS 

 

 

OUR ELDERS 
 
              

OUR DEACONS 
 

 

OUR MINISTERS 
 

 

 

Church Office            417-883-2044 
Grapevine                  417-881-4640 
Fax                              417-883-4973 
E-Mail: 
office@sunsetchurchofchrist.org 

 

Web Page:  
www.sunsetchurchofchrist.org  

 

Statistics  4/29/12 
 

 

 
 

Bible Class                            350 
AM   Worship                            537 
    (1st-206 & 2nd-372) 578 
PM Worship                               265 

Wednesday  207 

Contribution   
Budget  

Iglesia de Cristo 
 
 

Evening Worship        7:15 PM 
Bible Study                 6:30 PM 

 
Statistics  4/29/12 

Kyle & Hadley Beeman, Deana Benton, Bud Biglieni, Vernoise Chambliss, Alma Cummins,  Roberta 
Dixon (Mary Jurgensmeyer’s mother), Robin & Deyvonte Dubenion (Rickiedean Dubenion’s wife & son), 
Nadine Dunigan (Ken Stewart’s mother), Jackie Farrell, Gary & Sue Fulp (Deana Benton’s uncle & aunt), 
Bill Gordey (Barbara Filbeck’s father), George Griot, Virginia Hamilton, Bob Hancock, Betty Hawk, 

Beulah Hawkins, Don and Norma Holloway, Bonita Hurst, Paul Jeffries, Howard (Doc) Jones, Jimmy Langston,  Paul 
Lessly, Shane & Amanda Little (friends of Kay Keilholtz), Paul Loftis,  Lisa Martin (Juanita Loveland’s grandson’s wife), Donna 
Massey, Jack Miller, Howard Murphy (Ron Murphy’s father), Mary Purdom, Jason Rog, Sandi Rog (Jason’s sister-in-law), 
Rhonda Ross (Kim Bussard’s mother), Phyllis Schnake, (Cindy Wolter’s friend), Eric Smith, Karen Smith’s son,  Betty Steele & 
Family,  Shane Stewart & sons (Ken Stewart’s son), Johnnie Summers, Bill Voyles (father of Cathy Williams). 

CONTINUING  
PRAYER 

CONCERNS  

 

Welcome to Sunset!  If you are a guest with us today, let me 
say it again:  Welcome!!  We work hard here at Sunset at 
being  friendly and we sincerely hope that everyone, both 
members and guests feel the love of Christ in this place. 

We were thrilled last week to share the news that three new 
souls were added to the Kingdom.  Amanda Martin was 
baptized last Tuesday.  She and her young daughter, 
Kadden, want to be part of this church family.  Then,  Juan 
and Laci Rodriguez  were baptized on Wednesday.  They will 
be part of our growing Hispanic congregation.  We praise God 
for these three.  Keep them in your prayers.  We also 

welcomed two newcomers to the Sunset Family last week:  Mary Courtney and 
Betty Upp.  These ladies have been long time members at East 
Sunshine.  Welcome them at your first opportunity. 

We need volunteers for this year’s Vacation Bible School.  This annual event 
makes a huge impact on the youngest members here at Sunset.  Contact Dwight 
if you can help. 

Have a blessed week . . .      Joe                      

 Family Focus 

Joe Bright Preaching Minister 
Dwight Samuel Associate Minister 
Bryce Kidwell Youth Minister 
Mainor Perez Hispanic Minister 

Worship 28 
Bible Study 23 

Assembly Schedule 

Sunday              

Worship               8:15  & 10:30 AM 
Bible Study                          9:30 AM 
Evening 5:00 PM 
Children’s Bible Hour           5:15 PM 

Iglesia de Cristo  

Bible Study                            6:30 PM 
Evening Worship                   7:15 PM 

Wednesday  

Ladies’ Bible Class             10:00 AM 
Bible Classes 7:00 PM 

Bob Berlin Jeff Klein 
Dewayne Chainey Duane Lindsey 
Bruce Chilton John McLain 
Brian Dahl Mike Powers 
Doug Johnson David Smith 
David Kail   

Ervin Dock Venton Haskins 
Tom Edwards Don Johnson 
Harold Hadley   



 

FAMILY CALENDAR 
 
 

Sunday Evening Prayer Group 
   Will Meet @ 4:30PM this evening before service. 
Children’s Bible Hour This Morning and Tonight 
   Meet in Multi-purpose Rm 5A this morning after 2nd 

service communion and tonight when dismissed. 
Foster/Griffin Wedding Shower May 6th  2-4PM 
   Meet in the Fellowship Hall.  Jason & Amy are  
   registered at Wal-Mart and Bed, Bath, & Beyond. 
Ladies’ Monday Quilting & Sewing Group at 10AM 
   Anyone is welcome to join the group. 
Monday Night Outreach Group One 
   Will Meet @ 6:30PM in the Library. 
Caring and Sharing Support Group Tuesday 
   Meet at 6PM in multi-purpose room E7. 
Ladies’ Wednesday Morning Bible Class 10AM 
   This Wednesday, May 9th will be the last class  
   before the class adjourns for the summer.  Rm 4B.  
Wednesday Night Meals  
   Meet in the Fellowship Hall from 5:30 to 6:15PM, 

Sign-up sheet is on the bulletin board.  Only four 
more meals until WNM adjourns for the summer. 

     
 

 YOUTH ACTIVITIES 
 

Good Morning! I hope you've all had a great 
week. Susanna and I were blessed this week to 
be able to welcome the Holton family home from 
Mozambique! It's great to be back with you this 
morning. There's no better way I know to start a 
week than worshipping the Lord together! Can 
you believe it's May already? It feels like just 
yesterday we were getting ready to start the 
school year! We've got several of our young 
people though who are getting ready to graduate 
high school in just a few days. This years Seniors 
are: Amber Campbell, Caleb Chainey, Hart 
Hansen, Spencer Johnson, Kayla Powers, Jacob 
Sewell, Drew Viguet, and Jacob Wampler! Be 
looking for their pictures on the screen for the 
next couple of weeks, also be sure to be here May 
20th for our Sr. Honors Night. We'll spend some 
time together in worship and afterword we'll do 
our best to honor all of their accomplishments! 
Keep all our young people in your prayers this 
month as they all wrap up school work and while 
a few of them get ready for major changes in 
their lives! Have a great week and remember to 
pray and read your Bibles together this week!  
        
      Bryce 
 

Other Upcoming Dates: 
 
 

        May 
 Tue 15  1:6 @ Chaffin’s 
 Sat 19   Sr. Banquet 
 Sun 20  Sr. Honors Night 

Pantry Needs 
 

Crackers, Boxed Cereal, Jiffy Mix, Spaghet-
ti & Sauce, Noodles, Macaroni and Canned 

Vegetables, Fruits, and Meats. 

Announcements for the church bulletin must be turned into the church office by noon Thursday. 

 

We’ve been busy working on the 

“Packages of Love” 
And need the following items:   
 

♦ Onesies & Sleepers sz 0-6 mo. 
♦ Socks 
♦ Toys and Rattles 
♦ Bibs 
♦ Wash Cloths 

For questions or monetary 
donations see Jane 

Johnmeyer or Phyllis Schmitt. 

Place these items in the 
basket under the quilts in 
the hall by the elevator.   

ADDRESS INFORMATION 

Betty Upp 
1108 W. Linwood 
Springfield MO  65807 
869-2366 

Mary Courtney 
283 E Degraffenreid 
Springfield MO  65810 
882-7127 

Thrift Haven Needs Volunteers 
 

Lend a helping hand and      
find some great bargains!  

 
See Wanda May or call Thrift Haven 

Getting To Know You 

This week we’re getting better 
acquainted with a couple of 
native Springfieldians, Mitch 
and Emily (Guinn) Friend.    

Mitch is the son of former 
member Derrel Friend and 

has been attending here for the better part of the 
last 17 years.  He is a Parkview HS graduate and 
works at AT&T.  You may have seen Mitch as he 
serves communion and as an usher.   

Emily graduated from Logan-Rogersville and works 
in the time honored profession of “Stay at Home 
Mom”  She takes care of their two children, Addelin 
(3 ½ ), and Clayton (16 months). 

This couple loves spending time with family, and 
especially enjoys spending Saturday mornings to-
gether.   Those days together couldn’t end any bet-
ter than with some yummy Sweet & Sour Chicken, 
preferably cooked by someone else.                       
(Stay at home moms need time off too.)  

When he has a little time, Mitch loves to play golf 
while  Emily loves to run or spend a little quiet time 
with a good book.   

The Friends usually attend 2nd service, and sit in 
the west overflow.   Vacation Bible School  

coming July 22—25 
Daniel A Book of Faith 


